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God’s love knows no barriers.  St. Pascal’s...where all people matter. 
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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK  

Thanks for your patience with the Watershed Restoration Project on our 

church parking lot.  Last week, workers hired by the Ramsey-Washington Metro 

Watershed District (RWMWD) removed a layer of asphalt from a large section of 

our parking lot to prepare the locations for a tree trench with three trees and a 

rain garden. A major part of our parking lot is fenced off for the next 8-10 weeks.  

Parking is available in our main lot, but some of you will need to park in our lot 

along the Brioschi Hall windows on Third Street, or in our lot on the corner of 

Conway Street and White Bear Avenue, or along the city streets near our campus.   

Project summary: Our parish gave approval to the RWMWD to install three 

trees on the western half of our parking lot and a small rain garden in the 

northwest corner of our lot. The project is funded by the RWMWD with money 

from their Stewardship Grant program which also provides funds to people who 

reside within Ramsey County and Washington County who would like to install a 

rain garden or native plants on residential property.  For more information about 

the Stewardship Grant program, contact the Ramsey-Washington Metro 

Watershed District office: 651.792.7950 or office@rwmwd.org. 

Why is this project being done? The RWMWD approached us last fall and 

asked if we were open to the possibility of the RWMWD installing trees and a rain 

garden in our church parking lot to catch pollutants and to slow the rainfall      

run-off from our parking lot. This project is designed to treat about one inch of 

rainfall off the impervious surface of our parking lots. As the rainfall soaks into 

the tree trench and rain garden, this is considered the first flush of rainfall and 

captures the most pollutants. Without any treatment, this rainwater carries all the 

pollutants into the Mississippi River. The tree trench and rain garden will remove 

phosphorus, suspended solids, and other pollutants that are in the rainwater that 

falls on the parking lot.  

Is this a good idea? Yes. As parish leaders, parish staff and I learned more about 

the project, we thought the tree trench and rain garden would be good for our 

environment and our stewardship of earth and water.  

What about maintenance of the trees and rain garden? The RWMWD will 

maintain and oversee the trees and rain garden for two years. After that time, our 

parish will be responsible for the maintenance of the trees and the rain garden. 

Weekday Mass Times Reminder: 

Weekday Mass Times (until September 6) 

Tuesday - Friday – 8:00 AM 

No Mass on Monday  

Weekday Mass Times (September 6, 2022 – June 9, 2023) 

Tuesday, Thursday, Friday at 8:00 AM 

Wednesday at 9:30 AM (Regional School Mass)—Parishioners welcome! 

No Mass on Monday 

Prayer Intention of Pope Francis for August 2022: Small Businesses. We 

pray for small and medium sized businesses; in the midst of economic and social 

crisis, may they find ways to continue operating and serving their communities.   

God Bless You, 

Father John Mitchell 
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Parish Office  

St. Pascal Regional Catholic School 

Parish Councils  

Sacramental Information 
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